From: Monks, Padraic [mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov]

**Sent:** Tuesday, July 19, 2016 11:02 AM

To: Joe Colangelo < <a href="mailto:jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org">jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org</a>

**Cc:** Claudine Safar < <a href="mailto:csafar@msdvt.com">csafar@msdvt.com</a>; Burke, Kevin < <a href="mailto:Kevin.Burke@vermont.gov">Kevin.Burke@vermont.gov</a>; Carr, Helen

< Helen. Carr@vermont.gov >

Subject: RE: Public Hearing Request - MSGP 3-9003

Joe,

My apologies for any confusion. The Secretary has granted the request and will hold a "public hearing," which is commonly referred to as a "public meeting."

The hearing will be held pursuant to the Vermont Water Pollution Control Permit Regulations (VWPCPR), Sections 13.3(g)-(i). At the hearing, "[a]ny person shall be permitted to submit oral or written statements and data concerning the proposed permit" and "[t]he Secretary shall have discretion to fix reasonable limits on the time allowed for oral statements and may require the submission of statements in writing." VWPCPR, Section 13.3(i).

Please let me know if you have any other questions. Thank you.

-Padraic

Padraic Monks
VT DEC Stormwater Program Manager
(802) 490-6169
www.watershedmanagement.gov

From: Joe Colangelo [mailto:jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org]

Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 1:17 PM

To: Monks, Padraic < Padraic. Monks@vermont.gov>

Cc: Claudine Safar <csafar@msdvt.com>; Burke, Kevin <Kevin.Burke@vermont.gov>; Carr, Helen

<Helen.Carr@vermont.gov>

Subject: RE: Public Hearing Request - MSGP 3-9003

Padraic -

Can you clarify for me if 'public meeting' means 'public hearing' in your email below. Was the request for a public hearing granted or is that still under review?

-joe-

From: Monks, Padraic [mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov]

**Sent:** Monday, July 18, 2016 11:25 AM

To: Joe Colangelo < icolangelo@shelburnevt.org>

Cc: Claudine Safar <csafar@msdvt.com>; Burke, Kevin <Kevin.Burke@vermont.gov>; Carr, Helen

## <Helen.Carr@vermont.gov>

**Subject:** RE: Public Hearing Request - MSGP 3-9003

Re: VT Rail Shelburne Transload (MSGP application #7514-9003)

Dear Joe,

We have reviewed the Town's request for a hearing. In addition to the 10-day public comment period that commenced with the submittal of the NOI to the Town, the Department will provide an additional extended (i.e. 30-day) comment period and public meeting. The extended comment period will commence after the Department has determined the application, including the "Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan" (SWPPP) are complete; these materials are currently under review. All interested persons, including the Town of Shelburne, will receive notification of the extended comment period and public meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you.

-Padraic

Padraic Monks VT DEC Stormwater Program Manager (802) 490-6169 www.watershedmanagement.gov

From: Burke, Kevin

**Sent:** Friday, July 15, 2016 3:52 PM

To: Joe Colangelo < jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org>; Carr, Helen < Helen.Carr@vermont.gov>; Monks,

Padraic < <a href="mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov">Padraic < <a href="mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov">Padraic < <a href="mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov">Padraic < <a href="mailto:Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov">Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov</a>>
<a href="mailto:Cc: Claudine Safar">Cc: Claudine Safar < <a href="mailto:csafar@msdvt.com">csafar@msdvt.com</a>>

**Subject:** RE: Public Hearing Request - MSGP 3-9003

Hi Joe.

The letter has been received by email.

Thank you,

Kevin



**Kevin Burke**, Environmental Analyst Stormwater Program

1 National Life Drive, Main 2 Montpelier, VT 05620-3522 802-490-6168 / kevin.burke@vermont.gov www.watershedmanagement.vermont.gov

From: Joe Colangelo [mailto:jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org]

Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 3:39 PM

To: Burke, Kevin < Kevin.Burke@vermont.gov >; Carr, Helen < Helen.Carr@vermont.gov >; Monks, Padraic

<Padraic.Monks@vermont.gov>

Cc: Claudine Safar <csafar@msdvt.com>

Subject: Public Hearing Request - MSGP 3-9003

Dear Kevin, Helen, and Padraic:

I placed the attached letter in the mail this morning. Please confirm receipt.

-joe-

Joe Colangelo Town Manager Town of Shelburne P.O. Box 88 5420 Shelburne Road Shelburne, VT 05482 Office: 802-985-5111

Mobile: 802-355-6848

Email: jcolangelo@shelburnevt.org

Web: shelburnevt.org



Notice - Under Vermont's Open Records law, all e-mail and e-mail attachments received or prepared for use in matters concerning Town business or containing information relating to Town business are likely to be regarded as public records which may be inspected by any person upon request, unless otherwise made confidential by law. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by return email. Thank you for your cooperation.